

DUSD Parents and Students,						Thursday, August 12, 2021
Two days are in the books for students, and our staff is wrapping up their first week.  It is good to be back at school with everyone again. 
No, COVID has not gone away!  We currently have a number of staff and students who are on quarantine with either a positive test or due to contact with someone positive.  We are dealing with each situation as it arises and working to get everyone back to their normal routine as quickly as possible.  If students are out due to COVID, their teachers will be providing all that they need to keep up on their school work.  The absences due to the virus will also be “excused” absences as far as student attendance goes.  
This road we are traveling continues to be filled with potholes and speed bumps.  We will continue to push forward, but getting up to the speed limit might take a while as we navigate the rough road.    
How you can help us and what we are doing to combat COVID has not changed!
 
IF YOU ARE SICK, DON’T COME TO SCHOOL! 
IF YOUR CHILD IS SICK, DON’T SEND THEM TO SCHOOL!

Isolating those that have the virus or potentially have the virus is the best way to keep from spreading the virus!

What are the initial signs of the virus: Headache, Fever, Cough, Fatigue, Body Aches.  Be vigilant in looking for these onset signs and keeping individuals home who show these signs.

In addition, we all know the things that can help prevent or slow the spread.  We will not be requiring any student or employee to do any of these, but as a school we will be working hard to do everything in our power to keep our school clean and safe.  The safety precautions that we will utilize and encourage you to use also are:
· Frequent hand washing
· Sanitizing things around you that you touch
· Social distance when it is possible
· Stay home when sick 
· When social distancing is not possible – wear a mask

[bookmark: _GoBack]I would like to thank everyone for actively participating in our efforts to take care of our students and staff.  This is not a situation that any of us would choose, we just have to make the best out of the situation we are in.   

D. Eldon Merrell
Superintendent, Duncan Schools
